
From:  Tom Errico <thomas.errico@tylin.com> 

To: Jean Fraser <JF@portlandmaine.gov> 

CC: David Margolis-Pineo <DMP@portlandmaine.gov>, Katherine Earley 

<KAS@portlandmaine.gov>, Jeremiah Bartlett <JBartlett@portlandmaine.gov>, Jeff Tarling 

<JST@portlandmaine.gov> 

Date:  7/3/2013 2:18 PM 

Subject:  MMC Building Addition Project - Final Traffic Comments 

 

Jean - The following represents my final comments and a status update from my June 5th comments. 

 

*        A Traffic Movement Permit was not issued during the 2005 expansion project.  In 2005 the 

applicant provided traffic analyses that indicated new traffic generation did not trigger a Traffic 

Movement Permit.  The applicant should provide a historical summary of traffic changes over the last ten 

years, combined with traffic from this addition, in an effort to assess whether a Traffic Movement Permit 

is required. 

 

Status: The applicant has provided a summary of traffic permits for the project and I concur that 

the site and this project is in compliance. 

 

*        I have reviewed the parking demand analysis and how additional vehicles will be accommodated 

in MMC parking facilities.  Based upon information provided, I find parking conditions to be acceptable. 

 

Status: No comment necessary. 

 

*        The applicant indicates that the project will be expanding elements of the TDM plan by 

providing a car share vehicle and adding bicycle parking.  Details of these added elements should be 

provided. 

 

Status: The applicant has provided supporting information on enhancing their site TDM Plan. I 

concur with Jeff Levine's Memorandum dated July 3, 2013 that suggests the applicant consider the 

noted suggestions as alternative measures. 

 

*        I have reviewed the traffic study prepared by Gorrill-Palmer Consulting Engineers, Inc. and 

generally find the methods used to be acceptable.  I continue to review the safety analysis and the 

conclusions provided. 

 

Status: I have reviewed the traffic study and in my professional opinion the project will not have a 

significant impact on traffic conditions in the vicinity of MMC. The traffic study did identify safety 

problems in the project area and accordingly the applicant shall be responsible for implementation 

of mitigation strategies recommended in the study.  The applicant shall coordinate with DPS prior 

to proceeding on the noted recommendations. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

Best regards, 

 
Thomas A. Errico, PE 

Senior Associate 

Traffic Engineering Director 
[T.Y. Lin International]T.Y. Lin International 

12 Northbrook Drive 

Falmouth, ME 04105 
207.781.4721 main 

207.347.4354 direct 

207.400.0719 mobile 
207.781.4753 fax 


